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NRC REGULATORY ISSUE SUMMARY 2003-15:
CONSOLIDATION OF THE REGION | AND REGION Il MATERIALS
PROGRAM

ADDRESSEES
All materials licensees.
INTENT

The U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) is issuing this regulatory issue summary (RIS)
to inform addressees of the consolidation of the Region | and Region Il materials program. No
specific action nor written response is required.

SUMMARY OF ISSUE

As part of the NRC Agency-wide initiative to improve effectiveness and efficiency, the
Commission has directed the staff to consolidate portions of the nuclear materials program. As
of October 1, 2003, NRC’s Region Il nuclear materials program will be consolidated within
NRC's Region | Office, located in King of Prussia, Pennsylvania. This transfer of the
responsibilities to Region | is part of a larger effort to restructure the Agency’s programs, and
will not result in any substantive changes to the inspection or licensing programs. As a result of
the consolidation, Region | will assume regulatory responsibility for the approximately 800 NRC
materials licensees that are currently overseen by Region I, including licensing, inspection,
event response, enforcement, and allegations. We expect that this consolidation will result in a
more efficient materials program and minimally impact licensees.

Although the current Region Il staff will remain in NRC’s Atlanta, Georgia, office; routine
materials correspondence will be handled by Region |. Effective October 1, 2003, applications
for new licenses, amendments, terminations and renewals of existing licenses, inspection
correspondence, reciprocity filings, and reports that would have been sent to the Region |l
office should be sent to the NRC Region | office at the following address:

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Division of Nuclear Materials Safety
Region |

475 Allendale Road

King of Prussia, PA 19406
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NRC also plans a rulemaking that will revise its regulations that specify the appropriate
Regional offices to contact for various classes of licensees.

This RIS requires no specific action nor written response. If you have any questions about this
summary, please contact the individual listed below, or the appropriate regional office.

/RA/Thomas Essig, Acting Dir., IMNS, for
Charles L. Miller, Director
Division of Industrial and
Medical Nuclear Safety
Office of Nuclear Material Safety
and Safeguards

Technical Contact:  George C. Pangburn, RI
(610) 337-5281

E-mail: gcp@nrc.gov
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